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OLW NEWS 2022 
Tel: 9460 6684                      YouTube: OLW Learning Channel 
           Email:  principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 Issue: 15      Date:  Monday May 23 2022 

Dear Parents & Families, 
 Congratulations to Mrs Huong Lamont 
and her husband Justin on the safe arrival of 
their son Archer last Wednesday. Both Huong 
and Archer are now at home and are doing very 
well. 
SCHOOL FEAST DAY 

Congratulations to all our students who 
ran in the District Cross Country last 
Wednesday. Our team performed very well 
across all age levels and we finished 2nd in the 
competition. We now have 9 runners who have 
moved through to the next level of competition 
at Bundoora Park on June 1st. 
SCHOOL FEAST DAY 

Our School Feast Day is tomorrow, May 
24. To celebrate this day, we will be holding a 
whole school Paraliturgy where we will be 
focussing on the things that make OLW a great 
place to be. After the Paraliturgy each class will 
take part in an incursion titled ‘The Greatest 
Show’ where the students will be entertained 
as well as learn some circus skills.  

Our P & F will be providing a free 
Sausage Sizzle lunch, so students will only 
need to bring their morning snack and drink 
bottle.  
PREP 2023 
 Applications have now closed for Prep 
2023. Interviews for places commence this 
Wednesday May 25, and continue on Tuesday 
June 7 & Thursday June 9. 
YEAR 3 EUCHARIST PARENT NIGHT 

A Parent/Child Information Evening for 
First Eucharist will take place this Thursday, 
May 26, at 5.00pm in the Parish Church. It is 
essential that at least one parent attends this 
meeting with their child. The session should 
last a maximum of 45 minutes.  

The First Eucharist Mass will be 
celebrated on Sunday, June 19, at 11.30am. 
CHANGES TO RAT TESTING  
 RATs will continue to be distributed to 
you as they have been throughout this school 
year for the remainder of Term 2. However, 
from Monday 23 May 2022, it is now not 
required that your child complete a RAT twice 
a week as previously advised. Students are 
only required to test if they are symptomatic. 

RATs will continue to be required by 
students who are household contacts to attend 
school (five negative tests over a seven-day 
period) or who have symptoms. The ongoing 
supply of RATs to families in our school will 
ensure that parents and carers have tests 
should they need them if their child is a 
household contact or has symptoms. 

Families must continue to notify the 
Department of Health and the school if their 
child returns a positive RAT result. Additionally, 
you should inform us if any of your children are 
household contacts. 

Thank you again to everyone for your 
ongoing cooperation and support during this 
time as we continue to try and keep everyone 
at OLW as healthy as possible. 
PRINCIPAL FORMATION PROGRAM 
 I will be attending a Pilot Principal 
Formation Program run by Melbourne 
Archdiocese Catholic Schools next week 
exploring our uniquely Australian Spirituality. If 
you need any assistance during this time 
please make contact with Allison Luff or you 
can also speak with Jacinta, Kerry or Kathryn 
in the office. 
INTERSCHOOL SPORT 
 Winter Sport continues this Friday with 
a HOME game against Reservoir Views 
Primary School. Please note that all Soccer 
matches are played at Donath Reserve.  

Parents are welcome to attend matches 
at schools but must adhere to the COVID Safe 
entry conditions at each host school. No sign in 
is required for those attending the Soccer 
matches at Donath Reserve. 

Enjoy the week! 

 Kevin Burke 

PHRASE OF THE WEEK 

 Congratulations to everyone who found 
out that ‘full of beans’ means lively, happy and 
energetic. 

Our phrase for this week is: 
‘piece of cake’ 

Find out it’s meaning and see if you can 
add this phrase to your vocabulary over the 
next week. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured
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On Friday 20th May the FIRE Carriers attended Parade College for the 'Road to Reconciliation Day'. 

We began by listening to the stories of Aboriginal People and watching the dancers from the Djirri 

Djirri Dancers. We also got to learn and participate in the dances. 

We finished off the day by learning about Michael Long and how he began 'The Long Walk'. Together 

we did our own 'Long Walk' around Parade. What a wonderful day we had learning more about our 

roles of being a FIRE Carrier, especially as we move into Sorry Day on 26th May, followed by 

'Reconciliation Week', 27th May to 3rd June.  The theme for Reconciliation Week is 'Be Brave. Make 

Change'. Our FIRE Carriers will run the Reconciliation Assembly on Monday 30th May. 
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District Cross Country 2022 
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Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury, 3083 

 

 

Parish Priest: Fr Terry Bergin             Tel: 0488 020 364             School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: terrybergin1@bigpond.com 

 

Parish Website: OLW Kingsbury 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Rosary Monday to Saturday: 

Divine Mercy Chaplet 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

9.30AM 

After Mass Daily 

Friday from 9.00 to 9.30AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 9462 1221 

 
Hello Everyone.  

 

Entrance Antiphon:  

Proclaim a joyful sound and let it be heard; 

proclaim to the ends of the earth: 

The Lord has freed his people, alleluia. 

 

Communion Antiphon: 

If you love me, keep my commandments, says the Lord, 

and I will ask the Father and he will send you another Paraclete, 

to abide with you for ever, alleluia. 

 

Parish lunch is being held at Summerhill Hotel, last Wednesday of the month. If you wish to come, please place your name on 

the pad in the main foyer. Starts sharp at 12pm, Wednesday 25th May. Let us celebrate our feast, which falls on the 24th May. 

 

Mother’s day raffle winners:  1st Marg Beers 

    2nd Michael  

    3rd Evelyn Ginger 

 

St Vincent de Paul members are looking for a study table for one of their clients. Is anyone able to help??? 

 

New dates: Sr Kerin Caldwell – Seminars on Ageing Gracefully 

May 20th, June 3rd, June 17th, July 1st, July 15th, July 29th. All sessions run from 10.30 -12.30. 

Please place your name and phone number on the sheet in the foyer if you would like to attend. 

 

13th May:   Church A/C:        $3995.00 

Presbytery A/C:  $1117.50  

 

Eucharistic Ministers: 

May 21st:  6pm  Kath Zanini May 22nd:  8am Martina Dowling     10am Nicola 

May 28th: 6pm  Jim Conway         May 29th:   8am Gerard Dowling     10am A Mattia 

 

Readers: 

May 21st:   6pm Jim Conway      May 22nd: 8am Gerard Dowling    10am Wendy Theuissen 

May 28th:  6pm  Pat Hearity      May 29th:  8am Martina Dowling      10am Maureen Jones 

 

With thanks, 

Fr Terry 
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